DR. RAJENDRA PRASAD CENTRAL AGRICULTURAL UNIVERSITY PUSA, SAMASTIPUR-848 125, BIHAR

No. 06 /Regr/RPCAU,

Pusa,

the

1st

April, 202

MEMORANDUM

Subject: Closure of Academic activities of UG and PG (except 4th semester of PG & Ph.D.)-reg.

The undersigned is directed to inform that the situation of **Covid-19** which is crawling back in the society including our Pusa campus. In this regard, it is stated that as per our earlier notice dated 30.03.2021 the classes were temporarily suspended and the mid-term examinations were rescheduled from 12th April, 2021.

Now under the situation of Covid positive tested students, the university administration has decided to close down all the academic activities till 18th April, 2021. The salient features of the *modus operandi* for the closure are laid down below:

- i) All those students who are tested for Covid-19 and found positive are advised, and instructed as well as to be remain in isolation for 10 days and then can proceed to their native place and retest.
- ii) The boys hostel will be declared as containment zone as soon as possible under the instructions of local authorities.
- iii) All the Deans are hereby informed to instruct the students not to be in panic and leave the campus and proceed to their native place only after taking a negative report alongwith them.
- iv) The University administration will decide regarding the mode of academic activities on or after 12th April, 2021 and shall be communicated at later stage.
- v) All the students are also advised to see the protocol for Covid-19 of their respective state.
- vi) During the period up to 18th April, 2021, the Post Office gate will remain closed to observe the minimum entry and for travel from C.V. Raman Road from Botanical Garden will remain open with proper check point.

- The 4th semester PG students, whose thesis is under preparation and all Ph.D. students vii) are advised to stay back and strictly follow the Covid-19 guideline for their good health and timely submission of thesis and completion of their research work.
- All the students who are tested positive with antigen test and/or RTPCR are advised to viii) inform their parents that they need not to panic as their wards are in isolation and under the treatment of doctors.

This issue with the approval of the Competent Authority.

(P. P. Srivastava) 01 |04 |2021